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Board meeting to follow,  

members are always welcome to stay           

Please check the website forum for 

important trial date updates, meeting 

updates and discussions. 
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I know I sound like a broken record but, I have sent out 

a couple of emails asking everyone to seek donations 

for our raffle/auction with little response.  We need you 

to help us.  Once again I am asking if you know anyone 

who owns their own business, ask them to donate and 

item or service.  How about a restaurant you fre-

quent..ask them to donate a dinner?  How about buying 

a Cabelas gift card and making a donation to the club 

yourself?  If every club member could send one gift 

card to anywhere, our raffle would be a huge success!  

Please consider helping your club.   

 

You can contact Wendy McNabb to pick up any  

donations or for delivery information. 

623-915-0986 or 623-377-3157. 

Thank you and I hope to hear from you all soon. 

 

Watch your email/mail next week 

for the banquet invitation. 



Letter from the President 

AZPDC President   
2012ð2013 

Karl Von Wolff 

Weôll here we are, at the end but at the beginning.  We finished our trial season back in Septem-

ber, hunting season is down to the last week, and our banquet is just around the corner.  Can you 

believe we start this yearsô trial season this month as well?  Time flies, doesnôt it? 

  

As mentioned above, we have our first trial of the season this month at Desert Pheasant Recrea-

tion, should be a good trial to come to, especially just off of hunting season.  Our planning efforts 

for the banquet are in full swing, weôll be having it at the Sahuaro Ranch Park and it should be a 

good one.  If you have any raffle items to contribute, please let Wendy know as soon as you can, 

as weôd like to make sure you (or the businesses) are recognized for contributing. 

  

Weôre also all setup to participate in the 2013 Arizona Game and Fish Outdoor Expo on March 

23/24.  If you have time to man the booth, please let us know.  Typical responsibilities involve just 

answering questions about the club, what we do, talking about the types of dogs and anything else 

you want to explain.  I believe in the past, some members have taken their dogs down to show the 

various types of dogs that run in the club, and I believe there is a little room to do retrieve demoôs, 

but with retrieving dummies only.  Weôll also be selling raffle tickets for another shotgun. 

  

I still have not received a whole lot of nominations for club officers and board members, as well as 

for last yearsô awards, so please bring them to the upcoming meeting, mail them to me or email 

me.  Lastly, for those that hunt big game, donôt forget the deadline for the Elk and Pronghorn 

Draw is February 12. 

  

Weôll the note for this month is short, so I hope to see you at the upcoming meeting. 

  

Sincerely  

Karl Von Wolff 

AZPDC - President 

See you at the 

meeting and Twail! 



ñMost Improved Dogò  ___________________________________________________________ 

 

ñMost Improved Handlerò ___________________________________________________________ 

 

ñSportsman Of The Yearò ___________________________________________________________ 

 

ñSportswoman Of The Yearò ___________________________________________________________ 

 

ñJunior Handler Of The Yearò ___________________________________________________________ 

Awards to be presented at the March Banquet.  You are free to nominate any member, including yourself 

and/or your dog!  Deadline is February 17, 2013, so get you nominations in early.  Return form to: 

Karl Von Wolff 

25108 W. Illini St. 

Buckeye, AZ 85326 or email: karlvon@sprynet.com 

Itôs that time of the year to nominate and elect new Officers and Board Members.  We have 

plenty of opportunities for you to help the club with your energy and talents. 
 

Donôt be afraid!  The ñoldò Officers and Board Members will be glad to give you some guidance.  

This is your opportunity to help the club and provide direction for the upcoming activities.  

Nominations are being taken for all positions.  Elections will be held at the March Banquet. 
 

Deadline is February 17, 2013, but get your nominations in early. 

Return this form or email your nominations to: 
 

Karl Von Wolff  

25108 W. Illini St. 

Buckeye, AZ 85326 

Or 

email: karlvon@sprynet.com 
 

2013 CLUB OFFICERS 
 

PRESIDENT___________________________  TREASURER___________________________ 

 

VICE PRESIDENT_______________________ SECRETARY___________________________ 

 

BOARD MEMBERS  

1.____________________________________ 2.______________________________________ 

 

3.____________________________________ 4.______________________________________ 

 

5.____________________________________ 

mailto:karlvon@sprynet.com



